
Message sent via: Arbiter Sports on March 18, 2025 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

As we enter the Spring 2025 athletic season, the vacation attendance policy for varsity sports 

during the April break will remain consistent with the regular season. This adjustment, first 

introduced during the winter season, will continue as part of a pilot program and be reevaluated 

at the end of the spring season. Please note that JV attendance regulations remain unchanged. 

JV/Varsity Vacation Attendance Policy: 

 For each unexcused contest missed, the athlete will be "benched" for one contest at the 

coach’s discretion. 

 For every two unexcused practices missed, the athlete will be "benched" for one contest 

at the coach’s discretion. 

Consistent attendance is vital for both team success and the individual development of our 

student-athletes. The vacation calendar outlining our designated no-play dates remains 

unchanged. If practices or contests are scheduled on a no-play date, student-athletes will not be 

penalized for their absence. 

Athletes' attendance and conditioning levels will play a significant role in determining their 

playing time. We strongly encourage student-athletes to maintain their fitness and training 

routines during no-play dates over the break. 

As parents and guardians, your support in reinforcing the values of attendance and commitment 

is invaluable. Your encouragement helps strengthen the principles of teamwork and dedication 

that define the Roslyn athletic program. 

We are grateful for our student-athletes and their families and look forward to another successful 

season on the fields and courts. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to 

reach out to me. 

Thank you for your continued support of Roslyn High School Athletics. 

Go Bulldogs! 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Michael Brostowski 

Director of Health, Physical Education, and Athletics 


